MEDFORD

ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday February 23, 2021

Roll Call 7:00 PM  

Pola, Beth, Jen, Deb, Pam, Bo, Michele, Paul, Eric and Council Member Frank Czekay in attendance.  Green Team members Ileen, and Robert E. Lee also attended.  The meeting was conducted remotely using Zoom.  

Members of the public included Kevin Sparkman, Kay Roberts, Jon Reuther and Vittorio Anepete.

Review/approve minutes of January Meeting – approved by all without comment. 

Public Comments:

Kay Roberts – Medford Leas resident. Spoke about the flooding issues at Medford Leas – can flood up to once a month. Feels the flooding is an environmental issue with deeper roots and expressed concern. Medford Leas to put in a new bridge to help the situation.

          Jon Reuther – resident. Referenced the information he forwarded last week and asked about funding opportunities. Pola has been reviewing services and feels the issue is pertinent. Beth indicated the complete street program will be introduced into the master plan. Pola will help with the project.


Kevin Sparkman – resident. Asked if the new regulations are being applied to the new developments on /near Rte. 70 and Beth affirmed.

Old Business

· Tree Ordinance – Pola: The need to continue educating the public on the tree ordinance, feels the ordinance is being misinterpreted. Pola: Should we consider a flyer to send to tree companies and realtors?

· Hartford Crossing – The cleanup is still on hold due to COVID-19 and the weather – TBD.  Will most likely need equipment to re-clear the paths. Would local companies consider helping? Would potentially need brush hog, wood chipper, or hand saws for low branches. Would post cleanup on Medford website, Medford Messenger, Hartford Trails FB ad Medford FB page.

· ROSSI: State had hearing per Beth. 1 million in grants available with contract amendment. Need to upload a new ROSSI to be eligible for grant money.

V.
New Business 

· Evesham Environmental Committee – I. Vassallo on the Evesham Environmental committee reached out to Deb regarding bi-township partnership. Could we possibly coordinate efforts on cross-township complete streets program?

· Earthworks – No meeting yet due to weather. Beth to re-group. 

· Sustainable Jersey – Can complete streets program be implemented to support Sustainable Jersey? Robert E. Lee and Bo to investigate opportunities. Kevin S. and Jon R. to assist.

· Plastic Bag Ban -  Ilene would like to provide info to small businesses now instead of waiting until November. 

· Earth Day 2021  – Agreed for Saturday April 24th. We will participate in lieu of April EAAC meeting. Currently applying for tree grant to hand out trees for Arbor Day – possibly 500? Need to develop plan for drive-by tree hand-out. Can we take advantage of this situation to hand out information on plastic bag ban?

· Trex Recycles – Spoke to ACME manager – can start on Earth Day - will go through to October. Roger or Pola to complete paperwork.

· Farm Market 2021 – Need to compile information regarding Farm Market prior to March EAAC meeting.

· Tree City Re-Certification Application 2021- Beth and Jen to get together and complete with data from Richard Parks, AC Electric, etc. No Arbor Day celebrations at schools again this year – Jen contacted Arbor Day.org and this event is again exempt from recertification process. Beth and Michele to coordinate efforts.

VI.     Zoning – No new discussion. However, per Frank C. township personnel will begin moving into the new municipal building in late spring with everyone in by the end of fall 2021. There should be a building dedication sometime in late March 2021.

VII.
Upcoming Meetings 

 

· Monthly Meetings

Next meeting: March 23, 2021



VIII.
Adjournment 

(*) = Action Items

